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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to Term 1 2022, it has certainly been a very interesting start to the school
year. Firstly, I would like to express how grateful I am to have won the Principal
position and look forward to leading the school on a positive and successful
journey.

The staff and students arrived back at school with new ceilings, lights and air
conditioners. The new ceilings and lights have certainly brightened up the
classrooms. However, the construction and work over the holidays did leave the
teachers with a busy and messy start to the year.

Shortly after school began a new wave of COVID was developing in our community. This has been very
difficult for staff, students and parents and I would like to personally acknowledge the encouraging and
supportive response from our community. I realise it is hard keeping up with the ongoing changes and it
takes resilience and flexibility to adapt to rapid variations. As the borders open this week and the spread
increasing, this will make the next few weeks challenging for us all. Please be assured the school is
following protocols and procedures. It will take a community effort for us all to get to the other side of
the pandemic. Please keep your children home when they are unwell and communicate the reason for
absence and follow all Health guidelines and policies.

This term we have had to change processes on the way we do things such as assemblies. Mrs McCarthy
and I had great pleasure meeting with our new student leaders and their families to award their badges.
The student leaders for 2022 have been undertaking their role with enthusiasm and professionalism. The
Prefects have been reading out merit award winners over the PA system, organising Crazy Dress Up
fundraiser and hanging the flags. The Sustainability Leaders have been busy preparing garden beds and
will be trained up next week to learn how to keep worm farms. Faction Captains have started new
Wednesday lunch time sport activities. The Values Leaders have been conducting mindfulness sessions
over the PA. The leadership roles and duties have had minor changes due to COVID, but full duties will
return when it is safe. Please see the photos of our student leadership team.

There are two very important events coming up this month for the students. Usually we would celebrate
as a whole school, however, this year students will learn about these special days and weeks during class
time. The students will learn life skills that underpin our school values. (Respect, Inclusiveness,
Resilience, Excellence and Responsibility).

National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence is acknowledged every year at Bull Creek Primary.
This year it falls on 18 March. The theme for 2022 is Kindness Culture. By building Kindness Culture
together, we can promote inclusion, respect and community belonging for all students in schools across
Australia.

Harmony Week is from 15-21 March. Harmony Week celebrates Australia's cultural diversity. It's about
inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. This year’s theme is ‘Everyone Belongs’. At
this challenging time, across the world, it is important we all live in harmony and peace.




FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

Bull Creek Primary School is seeking nominations for School Board Parent Representatives.

The Board meets on a Wednesday afternoon at 4.30 twice a term and the duration of these
meetings is usually an hour.

The Board takes part in:

- The development, endorsement and review of the school budget and business plan.

- The processes to review school performance.

- The development and endorsement of the school annual report.

- Review of school policies.

If you are interested, please see the School Board Connect message outlining your
Expression of Interest via email to Sharon Marchenko highlighting a brief Profile Statement
explaining your reasons for your interest in becoming a member and skills you could bring
to the Board. Your Profile Statement may be used to assist parents/carers in voting, should

an election be necessary. This should be received no later than 3pm on the 11 March 2022.

For a full overview of what an Independent Public School Board does please visit our
website:

https://www.bullcreekps.wa.edu.au/about-our-school/school-board/

Thank you for your ongoing support of our school community.

I hope everyone has a restful and safe long weekend.


https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bullcreekps.wa.edu.au%2Fabout-our-school%2Fschool-board%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSharon.Marchenko%40education.wa.edu.au%7C31e1d168b2714153db9e08d9fcdf7d42%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C

VALUES LEADERS:

Joshua
Kayla
Lachie
Loella
Nihaal
Tom

SUSTAINABILITY

LEADERS:

Alisa
Brendon
Edward
Ignacio
Michael
Tyrik

SCHOOL NEWS

At Bull Creek Primary, Leadership Roles are highly sought after by the students. Those wishing to
apply for the positions prepare a speech for their fellow peers and teachers as to why they should be
chosen. The students and teachers then vote on which children they believe will do the job the best.

PREFECTS:

Chloe
Dominic
Grace
Griffin
Keagan
Lucas
Olivia
Sophie

FACTION CAPTAINS:

Blue
Tyler
Amalie

Eva
Jack

Green
Niah
Alex

Red
Christian
Elora




SCHOOL NEWS
WATTLE 3

The students of Wattle Three have made an outstanding start to Year Two. They’ve worked
very hard to get back into the routines of school and should be proud of themselves. We have
started the year by focusing on teamwork and creating a supportive learning environment
for each other.

During a recent Maths lesson, the students were shocked to find that some of our classroom
resources had gone missing! It was then up to them to work as a team and follow the clues
hidden at each table. Each table had several clues to find which eventually led them to our
missing equipment. Once they found the equipment they had to work as a whole class to
uncover who stole it. It turned out to be our beloved Ms Lobb! The students did an amazing
job at working together to decipher each clue and solve the mystery. We followed up this
activity by writing a joint recount, making sure we included as many details as possible. This
included details about the Security Fairy who interrupted our Maths Warm Up to inform us
there was no time for Maths and that finding the equipment was priority.

Mrs Sinclair
Wattle 3 Teacher

WATTLE 7

Our year in Pre-Primary has just begun and already we are having so
much fun!

In our first week we couldn’t wait to come inside and see our teachers
Mrs Toner, Mrs Easterday and Ms E who all loved our big smiles.

On our very first day we read a story called The Koala Who Could. It
is a story about not being afraid to try new things. We talked about
how special we all are and how we can do things if we just try them by
“having a go”.

In our first few weeks we have learnt so much. In Maths we have been learning about
number and pattern. During our Literacy sessions we have been learning our sounds and
writing. In Science we have been learning what solids and liquids are in Chemical
Science. Just like the Koala Who Could we are learning and trying many new things and
we know that we can do it!

We are so proud of ourselves and Mrs Toner and Ms E are extra proud of us too! We
can’t wait to see what we will learn next!

Mrs Toner
Wattle 7 Teacher

coses ween®




We have had an amazing start to Term One in Sheoak Four. All of the students have handled the
changes and challenges that we have faced so far with maturity and a positive attitude. We are
building a strong and cooperative learning environment in Sheoak Four. We are embedding the
schools values in our classroom and thriving in all aspects of our learning. The children have put
in a great team effort and are working cooperatively and encouraging each other to try their best

and work as a team.

Some highlights from the students so far;

“T have enjoyed meeting new people” — Natalie
“I like doing times tables on Kahoot”- Derek

“I liked having our class photo altogether and having the Crazy Dress Day”- Nicola
“I really like competing against each other on Kahoot”- Heizel
“My highlight has been having morning fitness every day - Curtis

I am so proud of all of my students in Sheoak Four and their
amazing achievements this term. I can’t wait to see what 2022

brings for us all.

Ms Piani
Sheoak 4 Teacher

SCHOOL NEWS
SHEOAK 4

ART NEWS

B4, B5 and B6 are enjoying reacquainting themselves with clay hand building techniques. They
are making animal vessels where they form a pinch pot and then transform it into animals by
adding body parts and details.

S5, S6 and W1 have been doing some amazing pet portraits. The children have been very clever
working from photos to see the pet’s face as a series of shapes. They have explored quality of
line to add detail and to build up texture.

W5 and W6 have made lovely covers for their journals by overlapping shapes painted with
primary colours to make secondary colours. They are now learning about an artist called
Mondrian who loved to paint vertical and horizontal lines and use primary colours to paint
rectangles and squares.

Mrs Cosford’s W2, W3, W4 and S4 art classes have been busy learning how to draw Chinese
dragons and water tigers as well as making dragon puppets to celebrate Chinese New Year.

If you would like an enjoyable family outing there is an exhibition called Sculpture at Bather’s
which runs until March 7th. It would be worth a visit if you are in Fremantle over the long
weekend. Also, Sculpture by the Sea at Cottesloe Beach begins this Friday and runs until 21st
March. These exhibitions might also provide some inspiration to your children or your family
for some creative sculptures of your own.

Mrs. Perna
Art Teacher
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SCHOOL NEWS
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Term 1 - Week 6

Monday, o7 March

Labour Day Public Holiday

I:l — Shaping the Rtare

Please wear a face
mask on school grounds.

Term 1 - Week 7
Tuesday, 15 March

Harmony Week

Thank you for helping reduce the
transmission of COVID-19.

Term 1 - Week 8
Monday, 21 March

Harmony Day

Waterwise

Term 1 - Week 10

School

Friday, 8 April
Friday, 8 April

ANZAC Day Service—TBA
LAST DAY OF TERM

Students in Years 3 and
above are required
to wear a mask

Thank you for helping reduce the
transmission of COVID-19.

AWATER




BCPS P&C NEWS

Email: brpspandci@out|ook.com

Facebook: www facebook com/BullCreskPrimarySchoal PC

NEXT P&C MEETING AGM- MONDAY 14™ MARCH 2022
6.30PM at DOME DEEP WATER POINT

AMNOUNCEMENTS

2022 Annual General Meeting — Mon 14 March 6.30pm

The AGM will be conducted face to face at Dome Café -
Deep Water Point & online via Microsoft Teams. Please
email us if you can attend so that we can send you
further details bepspandc@outiook.com

AGM

The agenda includes Annual General Meeting

confirming the 5 year plan and proposed budget; annual
reports from the sub-committess, Treasurer and
Principal; and elections of the incoming PE.C Chair, Vice
President, Treasurer and Secretary. As well as nominees
for each of the committees:
=  [Fundraising
= (Canteen
Book Club
Playground
Fathering Project

If you are not available to
attend but would like to
be on the P&C mailing list
We Can register you as a
member.

Get involved in our Parent & Citizens Committee and
have a say how funds raised are distributed. Help us to
maintain a strong and supportive school community for
the benefit of our children. Take onm a role in a
committee, be a class representative or casually attend
our meetings to keep informed and raise ideas. We are
open and incusive, and all are welcome.

Just One Thing Fiyer -Volunteer Recruitment

Thank you to everyome who has completed and
returned the “Just One Thing Flyer”. We expect 2022 will
be a different year but we are still running the canteen
and as many events as we can. If you are able to
contribute to the PE&C in any way we would appredate
your support. Every small bit of assistance you can
provide shares the load between all our busy families.

Please return completed flyers via email, or to the office.

P&C FUNDRAISING 2022

Thank you to all families who have contributed their
PEC fees, if you haven't paid them we really appreciate
your contribution which can be made to the school
office. At the AGM we will confirm the proposed P&C
contributions for 2022 which include:

= 517,000 for jpggds,and IT equipment to support
the new IT program

s 53 500 Constable Care Bike Awareness Training
foryears 1 and 5's
56,150 faction coloured marguees
Busy bee materials, blinds for the library, Year &
graduation decorations & D), and subscriptions
such as Jignllp and the Fathering Project.

= We are also collecting funds for major projects
im 2023 including re-fitting the snack shack for
our student services [Psychaologist/ Chaplin) and
replacement or repair of the spider playground
equipment.

BOOK CLUB

Schaolastic Book Club
Brochures are distributed
twice per term. A proportion
of =zales is returned to the
school as book club credits
and rewards which are
gwarded to  classrooms,

To purchase from Book Club register om LOOP,
v scholastic com.aw/LOOP. If you need help please
contact us, or Scholastic directhy.

Your books are delivered in
‘Boomerang Bags" which are
made from obsolete school
uniforms. Please retumn them to
the office so they can continue
10 be used.
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CANTEEN
The Canteen is open for morning tea and lunch on

* Lunches must be pre-ordered - preferably using
QuickClig, otherwise cash orders before 9am at
the canteen window.

* Morning tea can be pre-ordered or cash
transactions (excluding PP & Kindy's).

e Extra snacks, drinks and jcypgles can be
purchased with cash at lunch time.

* The current menu is available on QuickClig.

e We really appredate volunteers helping in two
hour slots, Kylie will help train you in all you
need to know, please sign up here if you can
help https://signup.com/go/KNBNiZK.

UNIFORM SHOP
Opening hours for 2022: Every Monday 8:30-9:00am.
(including the first day of school)

Order online here https://www.guickclig.com.au and
collect on Mondays or get your order delivered to your
child’s class.

If you've outgrown any uniform items please return
them to the uniform shop or front office, they will be

Qnsgld, or old logo items will be turned into BookClub

Boomerang bags.

UPCOMING EVENTS 2022
The Easter colouring in competition won’t be going
ahead due to Covid restrictions.

Other events, Covid pending, include:
e Busy Bee (Term 2—mid)
e Disco(Term 2 -end
Colour Run (Term 3 —end)
Movie Night (Term 4 — end)

LAST YEARS EVENTS - Celebration Night BBQ

A big thank you to the local church, boys and girls
brigade volunteers for assisting with serving at the BBQ
s0 that the parents could watch their children. Thanks
also to Dr Jags MLA for donating the food and drinks for

the evening. The P&C raised $2,361 at that event.

REMINDERS:

Qur fundraising this year may primarily be non-contact
fundraisers. We have partnerships with some
businesses that provide funding to the scheool through
us supporting local businesses.

Containers for Change — 10c drink containers

around the school. Any 10c refundable containers
placed in these bins contribute to the P&C.

\

Bring in containers from home and put them in the
bike locker bins, or the bin located in the kindy/PP

containers with the 10c refund logo on them
should be placed in the bin. Preferably rinsed with
no straws or lids.

Gilberts -Southlands

Support local and buy your fruit and vegetables from
Gilberts at Southlands. 1% of all sales goes to the P&C.
To register ask when you make your next purchase at
Gilberts.

PROOCRAM
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[iilisti “Just One Thing 2022”7 £%4% 94

Dear Parents, Guardians and Friends
Please participate in our “Just One Thing” campaign for 2022.

Our PEC uses volunteers to run the canteen and uniform shop providing a
convenient and low cost service to the school. To continue to run these services we
are very dependent on volunteers.

We alzo run a community building events throughout the year and support the
teachers by volunteering in the classroom and at sporting/ culiural events (subject to
Covid restrictions).

We have about 300 families attending cur school, and we would be grateful if every
family would nominate to do “just one thing", or more if possible, throughout the year.

We try to stay in touch with all parenis via a ‘P&C Class Rep’ and hope to run a class
social event each year for parents to get to know each other, paricularly for those
that are new to the school community.

This year we are raising funds for a suitable workspace for our Support Services
staff (Psycholegist, Chaplin etc) and IT equipment to support the new Technology
Teacher. Both initiatives will benefit the whole school.

On the next page is a list of “activities™ that we would appreciate your assistance
with. Please tick just one box (or more if you wish) and place your contact details
at the bottom of the page. Please return them to us via email, your classroom
teacher or the front office so that we can collate the responses, and when the time
comes someone from the school or P&C will be in contact with you regarding your
participation.

Thank you for your support!
Yours Sincerely
Micky Stott, President — Bull Creek Parentz and Citizens Association

b ndci@outlook. com

Contact details

First & Last Mame's
Ph no: Email*:
Childftgns name (& year group)
* Email addresses will only be used within the school community o organiss evenis.




P & CNEWS

Bull Creek Primary School P&C Container Deposit Fundraiser

10c per container is paid to the P&C for every eligible plastic bottle, aluminium can or
carton.

Drop containers to the blue bin located in the bike locker compound which is open
during school drop off (8.30am — 9am) and pick up (2.50pm — 3.10pm) weekdays —
excluding school holidays.

Funds raised will be used towards scheol resources and programs run by the P&C.

FAQ's

* Why Scouts WA?
¢ Scouts WA Recycling receive additional funding from the container deposit scheme to
collect and sort containers. They also provide employment to long term unemployed,
people with disabilities and as part of their youth development pregram, which means
the school is supporting a range of broader community initiatives.

* Dol need to take the lids off?
¢ Please take lids off — it ensures there is no liquid in the container, the containers can be
baled and stored more easily by Scouts WA. Scouts WA can take lids off but this slows
their sorting process. Please remove straws from juice boxes.
* (Can the containers be crushed?
o Yes, but it is preferable if they are not. All containers should be recognisable with labels
intact to confirm they are eligible containers.

e Do the containers need to be clean?
o Please ensure the containers are empty. It is preferable to rinse flavoured milk cartons

due to the odour.

If bringing containers in a plastic bag, box, crate etc —take that container home with you, please do not
leave it in the bike locker area.

o c:,' Questions regarding the Bull Creek Primary School PE&C container collection contact \‘\_‘ Al N&

Janelle (parent) jbooth@hotmail.com.
° S ; : 2 O o)
For generzl enquiries about the Container Deposit Scheme contact Containers for 3 “ T
Change WA www.containersforchange. com.au/wa/ or 13 42 42 n h J

0, O

Peang s P

Thank you for your support




COMMUNITY NEWS

WESTERN AUSTRALLA POLICE FORCE
CHILDREN"S CROSSINGS UNIT
STATE TRAFFIC COMBMAND

2 CLAYTOM STREET, MIDLAND
WESTERN ALSTRALLA G056

TELEPHOMNE: |(8) 274 8731
Good maorning,

Happy Mew Year too all. It is hard to believe that 2022 is upon us already and I'm sure you are aware we are about 1o
face yet ancther challenging year in many aspects. One huge issue is going to be a lack of Traffic Wardens to operate
our crossings, due to many retiring at the end of 2021,

Ancther rogd block 15 due to the ongoing 1ssues with Cowvid-19, etc. We are taking this opportunity to ask for your
understanding, patience and assistance when we are unable to have 3 Traffic Warden cover a crossing that effects
your school.

Given the current circumstances with Covid-15, vaccinations and the demographics of cur Traffic Wardens there has
not been as much interest in becoming a Traffic Warden this year. This being the case, we are |=ft with guite a few
crossings being unattended.

revolving around OSH issues as we have the same concerns. We have been advertising in all areas of the metropelitan
ared, but it is not proving to be as successful a5 we would like. Therefore, we are asking for your assistance.

If it is possible youw may like to mention in your school newsletter regarding the urgent need for Traffic Wardens for
your schoal. If any Parents/Grand parents are interested in becoming a Traffic Warden they can contact the Children's
Crossings Unit direct on £274 2731, An application pack can be sent to them. If they are successful in applying for
the position and pass their training, they can be placed at your crossing, if it is one of cur unmanned crossings only. It
is also & paid position which does not affect a pension too much If employment is taken up. i would be highhy
recommended that any potentizl candidate on a pension contact Centrelink to have & chat. The current pay rate is
around 525.58 per hour - two hours per day)/five days per week.

To become a Traffic Warden, we require the applicant have access to email, a full driver's license with accesstoa
vehicle and be able to work the full 10 shifts per week - one hour in the morning and ane hour in the afterncon. Amy
applicant signed up in this manner, who is a part of the school community, must reside within a 10km radius of their
crossing/schoal. Once the application has been submitted, it will commence the application process which involves a
background check through WA Police Force Personal Security Vetting Unit. If they are auppored they will be sent 3
medical assessment to take to their doctor which will need to be paid for by the applicant and reimbursed by the
Children’s Crossings Unit - up to 570.00. Once they have passed the medical assessment they will be invited to attend
State Traffic Operations in Midland for a training day which will Iast for about 4 — 5 hours,

Qur unit is endeavoring to hire more wardens grgently, but would be very apprediative of any assistance from the
schools we serve.

On ancther note, if your school times have changed since last year, please contact us so we can adjust the operational
times of the children’s crossing.

Kind Regards

Janelle Child
Manager
Children’s Crossings Unit

25 lanuary 2022



COMMUNITY NEWS

Willetton Stadium

¥

\

\pril 22 Holid

\
First Camp $195 - 4 Days Second Camp $195 - 4 Days
For children 9 years and under For children 9 years and over
(min age 6yrs) (All courts 10 foot baskets)
Monday 11 - Thursday 14 April Tuesday 19 - Friday 22 April
9:00am — 3:30pm daily 9:00am - 3:30pm daily
e (excludes public holiday Friday15 April) PL (exciudes public holiday Monday 18 April) i

[ No Concessions- $20 administration fee on all cancellations & transfers I

Morning sessions consist of basketball skills, games and competitions, whilst the afternoon
format involves a variety of indoor modified sports i.e. Tee-ball, Indoor cricket, Badminton, Table
Tennis and more. The camp is for children of all levels. The Camp Coaching Staff consists of Jeff
Anderson (Stadium Manager) and various Willetton Tigers coaches.

® A daily mid-morning snack (biscuits and fruit) is provided.

e Campers will go to a movie at Hoyts Cinemas (Southlands Shopping Centre) on the final day

of the camp — each child will get free drink & popcorn at Hoyts.
e Lunches can be ordered from our Tigers Café.

ALL CHILDREN MUST BE DROPPED OFF AND COLLECTED BY A RESPONSIBLE ADULT. AFTERA ROLL
CALL ON COURT. PLEASE ADVISE THE STADIUM OFFICE IF YOUR CHILD WILL BE TRAVELLING BY
OTHER MEANS (EG PUBLIC TRANSPORT)

REGISTRATIONS FOR CAMPERS ARE ONLINE
Please visit www.willettontigers.com.au and go to the Junior Holiday Camps tab under which you will find the

link to book your child into the holiday camp. Concerns? Queries? Need help? Ring Jeff or Maria on 9310 3388




COMMUNITY NEWS

Come & Ride With Us

Free Trial of BMX Racing

SOUTHSIDE
BMX CLUB

Saturday 12th of March, 12 - 1:20pm

Saturday 1Sth of March, 12 - 1:30pm
Follow Up Session—Learn the Gate

Saturday 26th of March, 12 - 1:30pm
Girls only Session

Must Wear: Long pants, Long sleeve shirt, Closed in shoes
Helmets, Gloves and Bikes can be loaned OR BYO Bike
Scanthe QR to Sign Up

OR Just show up on the day

Proudly ; &'?i’\"' . ity of

supgorted: | .
w8 Melville

Bemngﬁld Road, Bullcreek




COMMUNITY NEWS
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NETBALL

ARE YOU 9
INTERESTED IN s
PLAYING
NETBALL? -
—

—n
The Rossmoyne Netball club are
looking for players for the 2022 Winter
Season

With a strong community spirit Rossmoyne Netball Club
provides players with the best opportunities to develop as

netball players and encourages a love of netball for life!

For further information on registration please visit
rossmoynenc.com.au or
email info@rossmoynenc.com.au

r_1



_ BULLCREEK LEEMING =
A ,~ JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB §

™ Pre-Prlmary to Yéar 2 for both
and
Non contact fun for all!

BLJFC REGISTRATION OPEN DAY

Sunday 27th February 9am-12pm

mnmmmnmmmmm-mm-mw
fitted by ‘Game Guudhn’ For further details visit our website www.bljfc.com.au

Team jumpers supplied * Fully Accredited Coaching Staff » Coffee Van Onsite Sunday Morning & Friday night Games » Canteen and Sausage Sizzle Each Week




